
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bob, 
Thanks to you and the HixNews gang for all your hard work. I have submitted my auto-
biographical sketch Thanks so much. 
Pat Hiscox ‘61 

 

  
  

Pat & Dennis Naso 
 
 
Just a note to thank you for the lovely 
Birthday card! I've always thought it very special to be thought of on one's Birthday, and you, our Editors, 
do a great job of doing that around the calendar for those on your Mail List...don't know how you do, it but 
you do and for that, many thanks are due you! 
Patty Bryan Carstons '57 
 
Thanks Bob and HixNews…appreciate the birthday greetings. 
Bill Canham ‘61 

 
Hello Friends, 
Thank you so much for the great card and good wishes! My sister Betty is here visit-
ing for my birthday and we're having a blast. I hope all is well with all of you. Thanks 
again.  
Tina Gardner Kwiatkowski '69 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Thanks for the birthday card. I love that little dog. He put a smile on my face. 
Gail Fallon Hessel '55 
 
Thank you all so very much for the birthday card!!!  
Love, 
Joan (DeJohn) Brite ‘61 

ED NOTE:  p.s. our wonderful fall 
here in Augusta has days still in 
the nineties. I’m not complaining…
I love the heat. 
Buffalo Bob Casale 

ED NOTE #2:  This is one editor very 

thankful for the crisp, clear, gorgeous days 

of the Northeast.   My favorite time of 

year...I love the cold! 

Katie Kennedy 

Bob & Co,  
Thanks for remembering my special day. Have a wonderful 
Fall.  Peace, Blessings… 
Santo Carfora '64 
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Thanks so much for the cute card.  I especially enjoyed the dog in the bed. Reminded me of my newly de-
ceased black lab, Midnight.  Keep up the good work.   All the best. 
Kathie Sumrow '65 
 
Dear Bob and gang, 
Thanks so much for the cute Birthday card. Your thoughtfulness is appreciated. Thanks also for all the 
work you do to bring us HHS graduates a great newsletter. 
Janice Breeden Manaskie '62  

 

Dear Bob and Staff 
Thanks for the cute B-card, and for remembering. I really look forward to the HHS News-
letter. My appreciation to all of you who devote your time to keeping us in touch. Wish-
ing you all good health and many happy moments. 
Jeannette (Beauregard) Wiesenhahn ‘57 

 

 

Dear HixNews 
Thank you for the great Birthday message. 
Beth (Reilly) Bianco ‘59  
 

 

Hi Bob and the HHS Gang, 
Thank you so much for the wonderful birthday card.  You all do such a great job of keeping us informed and 
we appreciate all your thoughtfulness. Happy Birthday to me and all the other October babies. 
Dana Hayden Jackson '62 
Editor Note....babies???? You are a babe!!! Is that different from babies? 
 
Thank you for the wonderful anniversary card, my wife and I thoroughly enjoyed it. 
Bill Allan '60 

 
Dear Editors, 
Just want to thank all of you for the great job you do.  Keeping all of us 
up to date on everything that is going on is very much appreciated.  I 
had been trying to locate Joyce Asaro, and thanks to your great work, 
have been in touch with her via e-mail.  She is hoping to make it to the 
big 50th next year! Keep up the good work. 
Cathi (Arico) Joannides ‘62 
 
 
Newsletter, 
Thank you for the Birthday Card. Finally got around to open it today. 

ENJOYED!!!!!  Could you e-mail me your monthly HixNewsletter ! I 'd like to read it and forward it to my 
HHS e-mail club.  Thank you, 
Art Lembke '49 
PS.  Thanks again for the card 
Editor Note:  Dear Art,  
Below is a copy of our monthly announcement, which informs our subscribers that the Newsletter 
has been published (online) for October 2010. The announcement is the only thing that we actually 
email to all our subscribers. The Newsletter itself is available online to anyone who cares to look at 
it at the following link:  http://hixnews.com  You can forward this email to your HHS e-mail club. 
And  if  anyone in  your club wants to  subscribe to our announcements, they can let us know at: 
editors@hixnews.   
Best regards,  
Henry 

Beth (Reilly) Bianco ‘59 

Joyce Asaro ‘62 Cathy Arico ‘62 
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Dear Gang at the Hicksville News Letter, 
Thank you for remembering my Birthday and for the beautiful card! 
Blessings, 
Mary (deFelice) Stea '65 
 
 
To all my friends at HIX News...what a sweet and thoughtful gesture! Thank you for all the work you do to 
keep us in touch with "the homeland!" I very much look forward to the newsletter. Again...thanks for the 
wishes. 
Best regards, 
Naomi (Zuckerman) Conners ‘68 

 
Thank you so very much for this great card. it's a very good feeling to be remembered for my birthday. You 
"guys" do such a terrific job each month.  
Thanks again. 
Susan Epstein (Lipschutz "57)  
 
Thank you so much for the "yummy" birthday card.   It left me craving a nice big ice cream 

sundae, but I resisted and had a low fat yogurt instead.  LOL  So thoughtful of you 
guys to take the time to remember our important dates.  Thanks again. 
Carol Ann (Mack) Berry ‘63 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
To Everyone at the Hicksville Newsletter: 
What a pleasant surprise to receive your wonderful ecard for my birthday! I appreciate your thoughtfulness. 
I regret not attending the 60th birthday party held last year for all of us graduating in 1967 but hope to be 
in touch with some classmates this winter after my daughter's wedding. Many thanks, again. 
Sincerely, 
Mary (Scharr) Jurgensen '67 
 

Dear HixNews: 
Thank you for the anniversary card. 
My wife and I truly appreciate your thoughtfulness. 
Jerry D'Amura '63 
 
Dear Hix News: 
Thank you very much for the anniversary card. 
Mel and Roberta (Dictor) Frankel ‘58 

Dear Bob and Gang, 
Thank you for the birthday greetings. The sundae 
looks so good I will serve it to friends next week! 
Thank you also for the anniversary greetings two 
weeks ago. The years may pass, but mentally I'm 
still young! I enjoy reading the newsletter every 
month. Thank you all for doing such a great job. 
Vivian Goodman McCraw ‘62  

Thanks Bob and the Newsletter Staff, 
....another year older, and deeper in debt! 
Not really, but I appreciate the thoughts from 
you and the gang at HixNews. The newsletter 
brings back memories every month.  
Charlie Henningsen '64 

 
Dear Buffalo Bob & the Gang at the Hicksville 
Newsletter, 
Thank you so much for the anniversary card that 
arrived today.  We are celebrating our 39th.  The 
years have flown by very quickly.  Thanks again for 
your good wishes.  They are greatly appreciated 
and we love the monthly newsletter.  Your dedica-
tion and hard work are greatly appreciated. 
Sincerely, 
Peggy (Moldovak ’67) & Tom Gill ‘66 
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Thanks for the birthday greetings....great way to start    
the day.  

 Steve Fernbach  '60 
 

Thank you all for the Birthday Card. 
Roberta Dictor Frankel ‘58 

Thanks everyone for the birthday card. It was very kind for you to think of me. 
Barbara Hoosack Sarluco '68 
 

I just want to thank you for remembering my birthday and for the wonderful card with all 
those birthday wishes. Best wishes to everyone from the class of '61, the best graduating 
class at Hicksville High. See you all at the BIG reunion next year. 
Mike Bisaccio '61 

 
I want to thank everyone at the HixNews staff for the great birthday card! A very nice sur-
prise!  
Rich Delia ‘69 
 

 
 
 
 My husband Myron and I were enjoying his 50th High School Reunion earlier this 
month in Northport. As Myron was talking with Vaughan, one of his classmates, her hus-
band and I struck up a conversation.    
 “Did you go to Northport too?” I asked.  
 “No,” said he, “I graduated from Hicksville.”   
 “Oh,” I said, “so did I.  Where in Hicksville did you live?” I asked.   
 “On Gables Road,” he said.   
 “Now wait a minute,” I said, “so did I!!!” 
 It was our very own Phil Cotsonas, HHS class of “58. I had not expected to know any-
body at my husband’s reunion. Just goes to show you that we Hicksvillites are every-
where. It was great reconnecting with Phil and his wife. It was a great Reunion. 
Karen Hubner Jenkins ‘62 

Karen Hubner Jenkins ‘62 & Phil Cotsonas ‘58 Vaughan Dehn & Phil Cotsonas with Karen Hubner & Myron Jenkins 
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• Why do we say something is out of whack? What is a whack?Why do we say something is out of whack? What is a whack?Why do we say something is out of whack? What is a whack?Why do we say something is out of whack? What is a whack?    
• Doesn't "expecting the unexpected" make the unexpected expected?Doesn't "expecting the unexpected" make the unexpected expected?Doesn't "expecting the unexpected" make the unexpected expected?Doesn't "expecting the unexpected" make the unexpected expected?    
• If you are crossIf you are crossIf you are crossIf you are cross----eyed and have dyslexia, can you read all right?eyed and have dyslexia, can you read all right?eyed and have dyslexia, can you read all right?eyed and have dyslexia, can you read all right?    
• Why do they call it a TV Why do they call it a TV Why do they call it a TV Why do they call it a TV setsetsetset when you only have one? when you only have one? when you only have one? when you only have one?    
• Why do "tug" boats push their barges?Why do "tug" boats push their barges?Why do "tug" boats push their barges?Why do "tug" boats push their barges?    
• If a word is misspelled in the dictionary, how would we ever know?If a word is misspelled in the dictionary, how would we ever know?If a word is misspelled in the dictionary, how would we ever know?If a word is misspelled in the dictionary, how would we ever know?    
• Why is the third hand on the watch called the second hand?Why is the third hand on the watch called the second hand?Why is the third hand on the watch called the second hand?Why is the third hand on the watch called the second hand?    

Gary Sanossian  
CLASS OF ’61  
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This is a current picture of me taken along the North Carolina Outer Banks Aug. 28, 
2010. The other person in the picture is the man in my life, ten 
year old grandson, Alex Caporale.  I will send you a current bio 
of myself later tonight. 
Pat Kratzel Caporale '60 
PS.  I would like to contact Linda Faraone Connelly. She is 
listed with you, but nothing else.  Thank you.  
ED NOTE: We will let Linda know you want to contact her. 

 H. Lichtenstein  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

I’m Howie Berkowitz, HHS class of ’66.  I live in Atlanta, GA with my wife of 40 years, Susan (Levittown Me-
morial ’68).  Recognized a few names and got totally nostalgic.  Hello to Tommy Sullivan, ’63.  Remember, 
your brother Neil and I were “best friends” in 2nd grade? Would love to get newsletter. 
Howie Berkowitz ’66 
 

 
• Joseph Graham ‘62 
• Charlie Coney  ‘65 
• Mike Dantuono ‘66 
• Peggy O’Neil Delia ‘69 
• Frank Anglisano ‘69  

 
 

Pat Frankenburg 
‘61 

Virginia Schmidt  
Tyler  ‘61 

Anthony Reina ‘61 Arthur Hirsch ‘61 Angela DeMatteo 
Meltzer  ‘62 

Anna May (Powers) Riddell ‘61  William Sherburne ‘63  

There have been 5,179 hits on the 
alumni bio page. You can view how many 
people have been to that site by scrolling 
to the bottom of the bio page. The num-
ber is there!! 
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Dear Classmates: 
Someone asked about identifying the cars in the Sweet Shop photo.  
Can't do both cars, but the car in front of the Sweet Shop is a 1954 
Mercury Sun Valley.  Attaching a photo of this car. 
Tom Steedman '60 
 
How do I add to the list of someone I'm looking for? His name is Gerald 
Thompson and would have been a graduate of 1965.  Thank you. 
Brooke Guadagno '65 
Editor Note...You just did it by emailing us.  
Best, Henry 
 
Hi: 
Just thought I would ask. Has anyone seen or heard from Andrew Samuel Miller, class of ’59? If so, 
please email me at Steven@Fialkow.com.  Thanks. 
Steven Fialkow '60 
Editor Note… 
I tried to find both Andy and his sister, Ann, with no positive results.  Sorry. 
Buffalo Bob Casale 
 
Lois Chaber is looking for me, but I was listed incorrectly in the class of 1960.  I graduated in 1961.  In any 
case, I'd be happy to communicate with Lois directly if you'd like to give me her email, or give her 
mine.  However it works...   
Thanks, 
Nancy Sherman '61 
Editor Note…they have connected!!! 
 
Bob 
Can you please add Jackie Corlin looking for Denise Douglas, class of 1970, and Jackie Corlin looking for 
Friends of Pat Medina class of 1970? 
Thanks a billion, 
Jackie Corlin '70 
 
If you have an email newsletter, I’d like to be on it. Also, any word on the class of 1970? I don’t see it. I 
might suggest (if it’s not there) a way for people to contribute info online about the whereabouts of class 
members.  Thanks so much for doing this! 
Jackie Dalton Prives '70 
Editor Note…Jackie…why don’t you act as class representative and get in touch with your class-
mates. Have them contribute some pictures, a bio sketch, anything to share with our readers. 
Hi Jackie,  

Welcome to the HixNews newsletter. We have 36 subscribers from your class of 1970 (including you). The 
complete member list can be found here. 

Best, Henry  
 
Looking for Walt and Lynn Lehman - graduated in 1959, 
Bob (Whitey) Otten ‘59 
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Hello Robert, 
I don't believe you received this.  Hope all is well by you and your family. Thank you for all your efforts and 
orchestration for our 50th. Looking  forward to a wonderful time with all and it looks like a great response. 
Would you please make a correction on the list of attendees e-mail blast.  I  was listed with significant other; 
please correct to: Petritis, Anthony and Kathryn. Thank you again; be well and blessed everyday. 
Great job with the Hix News.  See you in September 2011. 
Tony Petritis '61 
Editor Note...the correction to the listing was made.... 
 
Hi Bob, 
Just a quick note  to let you know a recent picture of Barbara and me is 
on the way to you via snail mail. Look for it in a couple of days. I have no 
way of copying our year book picture but as I said in my note I belive 
you can get a copy of those. I am going to send you via e-mail  [a photo 
of ] a 1955 Chevy that my neighbor’s son in Long Lake reconditioned. I 
took the picture. I think anyone who graduated in the 50's will get a 
charge out of it. 
Charlie Cava ‘55 

Editor’s Note:  ...that is gorgeous.  
Where is Long Lake?  I got the pic-
ture of you and the bride today. 
Thanks...what a handsome couple. 
Warm Regards, 
Bob 
 
Charlie replied:  It’s the center of New York’s Adirondack Mountains, 
about a two hour drive north of Albany. 
Charlie 
 
 

Editor:  Joyce and I would take the kids, when they were 
small, to Bolton Landing at Lake George.  We would rent a cot-
tage for the week—there were activities for the kids.  Swim-
ming was great and you could rent a boat, but we didn't. A lit-
tle fear because of something that happened several years ear-
lier.  One year, don't know the why's or wherefore's, but 
bumped into Kenny Henkel. We graduated in '61 but I had no 
idea he had settled there. Ken, Lee, his wife, and children and 
the four of us had a great week.  Ken had a nice boat and we 
got to tour the lake and see some interesting sights. 
Warm Regards, Bob 
More from Charlie: 

In the summer when the weather is nice, the Adirondacks is the best 
place to be.  But, when the weather is bad, it's the worst place to be.  

This summer we had three months of 
great weather...lots of boating, swim-
ming, jet skiing and just having fun 
with the family.  I understand Long 
Lake had a  great September also, and 
their first frost isn't expected till this 
week.  Being we are on the subject, I 
thought I would send you a picture of 
our cabin and my daughter’s log 
cabin that is behind our cabin. 

1955 Chevrolet in Long Lake, NY 

Charlie Cava ‘55 & Barbara Fellows Cava ‘56 

The Henkels, August 1976 
Joyce, Dawn & Chad 
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I was extremely disappointed to miss our 50th reunion, but had to stay in NC to take my 
92 yr old Mom for medical treatments. She lives nearby in Southport NC and corrects 
and advises me continuously. My brother, Andrew Polanski, passed away in 1984. He 
was in the HHS class of 64. You folks make my day with this great newsletter.  Thank 
you so much. 
Chris Polanski ‘60 
 
 

Hi y'all, from Alabama: 
I was writing on behalf of my sister, Tina Kwiatkowski.  She is no longer getting the an-
nouncement when the newsletter is ready to be viewed.  Also, she sent a thank you 
note for her birthday card (b'day Sept 19) but I didn't notice it amongst the thank 
you’s, so I fear you are not getting her correspondence and she is not getting yours.  
Please continue to include her when you send the wonderful newsletter.  Thank you. 
Betty Gardner Brunell '72 
 
Editor’s Note:  Betty, Good to hear from you. We had to cut off the submission of material for October's news-
letter on the 20th of September.  Katie Kennedy, who creates the web pages was going to London.  She would 
be gone until the beginning of October, so we shut down early.  Tina's note is included in the November news-
letter.  As far as getting the notice, I'll make sure Henry sees your note. It isn't necessary to get an email in or-
der to see the current newsletter. Simply log onto http://hixnews.com.  The current issue is always available 
at that address.  And of course, past issues are archived and can be accessed by clicking on archives on the 
header on the home page. 
love yah, bob 
 
Hi Guys, 
Not sure if I missed the transfer of the monthly newsletter.  If so, please resend.  Thanks so much. 
Ellen Boos Bruwer '54 
Editor’s Note: Ellen,  The newsletter is always available at http://hixnews.com.  Make a note of the 
hyperlink and just click on it. 
love yah, buffalo bob casale 
Bob - Got it - many thanks.  I missed September also and was able to get that one too. 
Ellen Bruwer 
 
Hi Bob,  
How would I find out if my check and pictures were received for the reunion? 
Eileen Oxenholm Baxter ‘61 
Editor’s Note:  Eileen,  
Someone from the reunion committee should be in touch with you.  I have your pictures downloaded 

buffalo bob Casale 
Hi again Bob, 
Do you have a phone contact for Eileen Greenberg from class of '61?  No Phone....only email address. 
Also, do you know who I might contact to try to find Evelyn Proffe Winter from class of '60? 
Send a note to Kathy McDonald Corey kbcorey1@verizon.net 
 
Hi folks, 
I really only knew a few of you as I was a late participant to the class, entering in January 1961.  Bob 
Casale, Jack Jastrab, and Mike Cotsonas remain the most memorable, even though we went our separate 
ways.  After graduation, I went to Purdue U. and spent only a year there. Worked in Hicksville until Novem-
ber 63, when I entered the US Navy in submarines.  The Navy sponsored my attendance at Miami University 
in Oxford, Ohio, for 2 years.  I left the Navy in 75, and married my wife Wendy in 76 here in Charleston, SC, 
where we have been since 75. Our son was born in 1988 after we had a lot of practice, practice, practice.  
We are planning to attend the reunion next year, so we expect to see a lot of you all.  I just signed up for 
gmail using Lordlizardlou@gmail.com.  See you all soon. 
Joe Pitchell ‘61 
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Hi HIX Newsletter Editors, 
Wow, what a great October newsletter. I was amazed at all of the content. Thank you all for your dedication 
and  effort in keeping the "alumni" informed.  
Al Sypher '58  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Hi Bob, 
On Tuesday, October 19, the Vietnam Veterans’ Memorial Garden was dedicated on the 
Northport VA Hospital grounds.  It is located behind the little white chapel across from 
Building #5.  Four former Hicksville High Graduates attended the ceremony. Attached is a 
picture from the event. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
From left to right: Sydney Lynn '66 (Suffolk County VFW Commander), Joe Ingino '67 
(President Nassau County Vietnam Veterans of America, Chapter 82), Bill Walden '65 
( Commander of Hicksville VFW), and Mike Cullen '65 (member Hicksville VFW & VVA 
Chapter 82).  Semper Fi, 
Bill Walden ‘65 

An English professor wrote the following words on the chalkboard and asked his students to punctuate 
it correctly.   

"A woman without her man is nothing"  
All of the males in the class wrote:  

"A woman, without her man, is nothing."  
Are you ready for this...........? All the females in the class wrote:  

"A woman: without her, man is nothing."  

Punctuation is powerful. 
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 In the spring of 1968, the Hicksville High School Chorale, in 
conjunction with the Hicksville Community Chorus and Orches-
tra, the Hicksville High School Orchestra, and the Boys chorus 
from the Junior High (hope I haven't left anyone out), where 
scheduled to do a performance of "Carmina Burana" by Carl Orff.  
Due to the unrest of the times, including the assassinations of 
both Martin Luther King and Bobby Kennedy, the performance 
was postponed until the fall of that year.  Most of the seniors in the high school chorale 
had graduated by then and never got to perform this work. I was one of those seniors. 
 But life often has some strange twists and turns.  For the past 25 years, I have been 
performing with a chorus here in Manhattan called the Glass Menagerie that is named for 
our esteemed director, Dr. Susan Glass.  This coming spring, we will be performing 
"Carmina Burana" in its entirety. 
 The Glass Menagerie is a group of about 50 adults.  We've been around about 27 

years.  We usually perform two concerts a year—
one to kick off the holiday season and one in early 
May.  The music is a mixture of sacred and secu-
lar, from the 16th century to modern musical 
theater.  Anyway, here's the really good part.   
 Susan has asked me to extend an invitation 
to all of you who did not get the chance back in 
'68 to perform this work, to join us this 
spring.  Requirements include a decent ability to 
sight read, and that, hopefully, you've been keep-
ing your instrument in shape.   We are a volun-
teer choir and a stipend of $75/semester is as-
sessed to each member.  If you have any ques-
tions or would like to pursue this invitation, con-
tact me at: whoseboat@aol.com. 
All the best, 
David Teitel '68 

INVITATION 
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Scrumptious Spinach Salad 
by Katie Kennedy 

 

 What would a good recipe be without a story?  My husband, Charlie [Syosset ‘62], 
makes a great Spinach Salad, but he doesn’t make it often.  I convinced him to make it for 
dinner with friends, Gail (Cluxton) and Tom Sneyd ‘63.  It was November, and Gail and I 
were celebrating our birthdays. 
 At the time, we had a screened in porch.  It was totally unusable in the winter, so we 
would pile all the summer furniture—chairs, tables, planters, etc.—around the perimeter 
of the porch until Spring. 
 So, Charlie made his salad.  I couldn’t wait—crumbles of bacon and shredded hard 
boiled egg covered the top of the greens like icing on a cake.  But there was no room in the 
fridge to store the salad until dinner time.   
 “Let’s put it on the  porch.  It’s cold enough there,” I said.  “Just be sure to put it up 
high enough so Churchy doesn’t try to eat it,” I added, jokingly.  “Churchy” was our little 
Cavalier King Charles Spaniel, Churchill.  She was 14 lbs of fun, with a nose for food. 
 Gail and Tom arrived.  We had some wine, chatted a while, and sat down for dinner.  I 
opened the door to the porch and reached up for the salad, and let out a cry of dismay.  
All that was left in the bowl was a pile of spinach and some sliced mushrooms.  All the egg 
and bacon were gone.  Churchill had jumped up on a box, then to an end table, onto a 
stacked chair and continued her circuitous route around the perimeter of the room, 
climbing higher and higher until she reached the salad.  There, she happily munched on 
the salad goodies, made her way back around to the floor, into her little bed, to look up 
innocently at me when she heard my cry of dismay.  “Who, me?” 
 Needless to say, there was no salad that night.  But try this recipe.  It’s scrumptious.  
Just don’t let the dogs get it. 
 
INGREDIENTS: 

• 1 bag spinach leaves 

• 4-6 strips of bacon 

• 2 eggs 

• ¼ to ½ pound white mushrooms 

• 1/4 cup Red wine vinegar 

• 1/4 Olive oil (approximate) 

• 1/2 tsp sugar 

• Salt 

(Continued on page 13) 
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Dear Alumni: 
Charlie Coney, Mike Dantuono, Howie Berkowitz, Cathy McManus, Harold Buttitta, 
Barbara (Fellows) and Charlie Cava, Brooke Guadagno, Jerry Poller, Suzanne Foy, Bob 
Bittner, Jack Freedman, Karen Capone Abruzzo, Peter Lamia, Mary (Bilancia) Phil-

lips, Kathy Annunziato Devlin, Helene Healey Loomis.  Can you send the newsletter a 
high school picture (yearbook picture would be good) a current picture (a family picture 
would be good, maybe with spouse or kids or grand kids).  Our readers love pictures and 
would like to remember what we looked like back then and now. 
Thanks buffalo bob casale  

 

DIRECTIONS: 

Hard-boil eggs and cool.  Cook bacon extra-crisp, reserve about ¼ cup of the bacon fat, 

and allow the bacon to cool on paper towels.  Slice mushrooms thin; rinse and dry spinach. 

 

Put the spinach in a large salad bowl.  Place sliced mushrooms on top, crumble the bacon 

and sprinkle it over the top, and grate the hard-boiled eggs over the bacon. 

 

Make the dressing by combining the warm ¼ cup of bacon fat, olive oil and vinegar to 

taste, a pinch of sugar and some salt.  Beat with a whisk until smooth, adjust to taste,  pour 

over the salad, and toss. 

 

Serves 2 people. 

 

Bon appétit 
 
 
 
 
 
If you have a recipe you’d like to share, please send it to editors@hixnews.com. 

 

(Continued from page 12) 

Snack Idea 
 

Leftover Snickers Bars from Halloween make a delicious 

dessert. Simply chop them up with the food chopper.  Peel, 

core and slice a few apples.  Place them in a baking dish and 

sprinkle the chopped candy bars over the apples. Bake at 

350 for 15 minutes!!! Serve alone or with vanilla ice cream. 

Yummm! 
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Stu Orton from the class of 1954 was looking for Bob "Moose" Ungarelli. We are sad to say that Moose 
passed away on September 11, 2009. Sorry you two couldn't connect. 
The Editors 
 
Hi HixNews, 
I appreciated the piece in your last newsletter on Jeannie ’Christ' Loken's death, and 
loved seeing our yearbook pictures together.  Jeannie made my high school days come 
alive, and now she’s gone.  I’m looking for Bonnie Muck. She was at our 2002 class of 
’62 reunion, but I’ve lost any email address I might have had for her. Could you send 
me her email address, or forward my email to her?  I think Sue or Karen [Hubner] sent 
out an email list of those attending the reunion, but it’s gone too. Could you send me a 
copy of that list, or forward my email to them?  
Thanks, 
Kim Allen '62 

 

Hi—I have already taken care of the address for Kim, he e-mailed me last week.  Does my 
heart good to put people in touch with one another.  I was sorry to hear about Jeannie 
Christ Loken’s passing too; seems the Class of '62 has lost quite a few.  I'm very glad we had 
a 40th and a 45th Reunion. Now we're just beginning to work on the 50th.  Hey, how did we 
get so old so fast??????  Thanks so much for the lovely cards for our anniversary and my 
birthday.  You always manage to make us smile.  How is everything going with 
Joyce???  Know that our prayers are with you.  
Karen Hubner Jenkins '62  
 

Good Evening Bob, 
Lynn and I spent this weekend with Barbara and Mickey Madden.  It was great.  Mickey and I were on the 
computer at the Hix News site when I saw Joseph Bauman's name "In Memory.”  Joe and I grew up together 
I would like more information on his passing can you help me? 
Thank You.   
Lynn Olson & Jerry Barnett ‘61 
Jerry,  We don't know much about Joe's death; this is what we found while researching: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
I found a site where there is an archived obituary that might provide more detail. They want to charge $2.95 
to see the full obit.  If you want, go to: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Sorry we don't have more info.  Regards, 
buffalo bob casale 

Bonnie Muck ‘62 

BAUMANN, JOSEPH C. 

Born: 14 Sep 1942                   Died: 19 Sep 2005 
Last Residence:  

11717 Brentwood, Suffolk, New York 
State (Year) SSN issued: New York (1959-1961) 

Buried: Calverton National Cemetery 

Wife: Elaine Dorothy Baumann 

Daughter: Stephanie Dalke 

Baumann, Joseph C. - BAUMANN-Joseph C., of Brentwood 
on September 19, 2005. Joseph was the loving husband of 
Elaine Dorothy Baumann and beloved father of Stephanie 
Dalke and Jody....   More  
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I recently found out that Karen Taylor 
Keegan '69 died of cancer in August.  I'd 
known Karen since High School.  She 
dated my best friend Ken Philcox '67 dur-
ing our senior year and we had many great 
times together.  I had kept in touch with 
Karen and her parents, Bud and Joan Tay-
lor, over the years.  When I was unable to 
get in touch with Karen for several months, 
I contacted her parents to see if she had a 
new e-mail address.  I received a note from 
her father with the sad news, which I have 
attached below. Note: I have attached a 
photo from the Comet '67 yearbook. 
Frank Koziuk '67 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Karen Taylor  

Remember, Kids Say the Darndest Things? 
 
WHAT IS A GRANDPARENT? 

• Grandparents are a lady and a man who 
have no little children of their own. They 
like other people's kids. 

• A grandfather is a man & a grandmother is 
a lady! 

•  Grandparents don't have to do anything 
except be there when we come to see them. 
They are so old they shouldn't play hard or 
run. It is good if they drive us to the shops 
and give us money.  


